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RSL WV Sub-Branch Annual General Meeting  

Dear members, 

An early notice of the Sub-Branch Annual General Meeting (AGM) which will be held at 1400 

hours om Tuesday 30 May 2023 in the Sub-Branch office in Holder. The AGM will be followed 

by the monthly Ordinary General Meeting (OGM). Note that here will  not be an OGM in April 

due to ANZAC Day. 

I look forward to seeing you at the AGM. 

 

Kind regards, 

Greg 

 

Woden Valley Sub-Branch 

 

Greg Kennett 

Secretary  

Woden Valley Sub-Branch 

Australian Capital Territory  

ANZAC APPEAL 2023 

  

Dear Members 

The 2023 ANZAC Appeal will be conducted between Thursday, 20 April 2023 and Monday, 24 
April 2023, generally between 9am and 5pm.  

At this stage, we will only be at Cooleman Court, Weston, as the space allotted to Charities at 
Westfield Woden has proved to be less than helpful. 

Once again, Please contact me or Alex if you could spare some time to help at the stand.   

Jan Properjohn 

Treasurer 

RSL Woden Valley Sub-Branch 

P: (02) 6285 1931 

M:  0410488729 
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WODEN VALLEY SUB-BRANCH ANZAC MORNING  

REMEMBRANCE CEREMONY 2023  

Join us at Eddison Park, Phillip 

Tuesday 25 April 2023 

Commencing at 08:00am 
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Anzac Day 2023  
from AWM website 

Anzac Day is our day of national commemoration. 

On Tuesday 25 April, the Australian War Memorial will mark the 108th anniver-
sary of the Gallipoli landings in 1915, as well as commemorating all Australians 
who have served and died in military operations. The 2023 Anzac Day com-
memorative program includes: 
 
• Dawn Service at 5.30am 

• The Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Veterans Association                 
Commemorative Ceremony 

 
ACT RSL Veteran’s March at 9.30am  
For more information contact admin@actrsl.org.au or call (02) 9161 7690 
 
• Last Post Ceremony at 4.45pm 
 

Overview 
The 2023 Anzac Day Dawn Service and RSL Veterans' March will be held in the 
Captain Reg Saunders Courtyard and Sculpture Garden, with large viewing 
screens available on the grounds of the Memorial and on Reid Oval for public 
viewing. 

Tickets are not required to attend the Dawn Service and Veterans' March, but 
tickets are required to enter the galleries and attend the Last Post Ceremony. 

For those unable to attend commemorations in person, the events will be shown 
on ABC TV and online. Broadcast details will be advised closer to the day. 

Click on the drop-down menus below for more information. 

Information regarding Anzac Day will be updated on the website nearer the date. 
For further enquiries please email ceremony@awm.gov.au or call (02) 6206 9813 

More details — click link below: 

https://www.awm.gov.au/commemoration/anzac-day 

mailto:admin@actrsl.org.au
mailto:ceremony@awm.gov.au
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Planned Vietnam Veterans Vigil 3 August 2023 

Dear All, 
 
One of the events being planned in commemoration of the 50th anniversary of the 
end of Australia’s involvement in the Vietnam War is a Vigil to be held at gravesites 
and memorials throughout Australia and overseas on 3 August 2023. This would be a 
great opportunity for Scheyvillians to pay their respects to our graduates who were 
Killed in Action and also perhaps to those classmates who have passed since. 
Our KIA and their gravesites are; 
2LT J. Fraser- Nerang QLD 
2LT A.D. Jellie- Pasadena SA 
2LT T.E. Langlands- Beresfield NSW 
2LT I.G. Mathers- Holland Park QLD 
2LT D. Paterson- Pasadena SA 
2LT K.P. Rinkin- Taree NSW 
2LT G.C.Sharp- Tamworth NSW 
2LT L.A.Taylor- Box Hill VIC 
 
In addition, we all know of others who have since passed. 
 
We have several months to prepare. Give some thought to how we might be able to 
pay due homage to our fallen classmates on 3 Aug. 
A Vigil at the gravesites of the above would be the least we could do. Perhaps a com-
memorative gathering locally afterwards. 
More can be found on http://www.vvv.org.au 
A worthwhile endeavour. 
 
Regards 
Brian Cooper 
National Deputy Chair and Commemoration Liaison 
 
Comments and ideas welcome please 
 
Brian Cooper 
bctcooper@gmail.com 
0418373874  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vvv.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cd1ccacc887244e64debc08db33414073%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C638160127581558554%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLj
mailto:bctcooper@gmail.com
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Good afternoon colleagues, 

Yesterday, the Prime Minister, the Hon Anthony Albanese MP, and the Minister for Veterans’ Affairs,     

the Hon Matt Keogh MP, launched a commemorative medallion to honour those who served in the        

Vietnam War. 

This year marks the 50th anniversary of the end of Australia’s involvement in the Vietnam War. Some 

60,000 Australians served in the Vietnam War, more than 3,000 were wounded and 523 tragically lost 

their lives. The medallion is a small but meaningful way to honour the service of Vietnam veterans          

and to recognise the sacrifice of those who never returned home and that of their families. 

 

The medallions are available for every veteran, and can be applied for by Vietnam War veterans,            

widows of veterans and other family members of veterans. The launch of the medallions continues the 

Australian Government’s recognition of this significant anniversary throughout 2023, culminating              

in a national commemorative service on Vietnam Veterans’ Day, 18 August 2023.  

 

For more details on the commemorative medallion, including how to apply, or for more information   

about the other commemorative events planned, visit the DVA website: www.dva.gov.au/vietnam50.  

Please circulate this to your members and community to encourage those eligible to request                        

a medallion. 

 

Regards, 

Victoria  

Victoria Benz  

Deputy Commissioner, NSW & ACT 

Department of Veterans’ Affairs 

Tel (02) 9213 7878  Ext 417878  Mobile 0417 654 347 

Victoria.benz@dva.gov.au or dc.nsw.and.act@dva.gov.au  

 

www.dva.gov.au   

 

 

Commemorative medallion to mark 50 years since the end of Australia's                  

involvement in the Vietnam War 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dva.gov.au%2Fvietnam50&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin%40rslwoden.org.au%7C31069618fe7f44b350f008db30cba7cb%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C638157423474989628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWI
mailto:Victoria.benz@dva.gov.au
mailto:dc.nsw.and.act@dva.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dva.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin%40rslwoden.org.au%7C31069618fe7f44b350f008db30cba7cb%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C638157423474989628%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLj
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Dear Valued Veteran and Family Support Organisation,  

DVA Mental Health and Wellbeing Service Experience Survey  

DVA is conducting a survey of veteran and family experiences with mental health and wellbeing sup-

port services provided by the Mental Health and Wellbeing Services Division (including Open Arms – 

Veterans & Families Counselling).  

The survey will not ask for any identifying information, and individual respondents will not be recog-

nisable. Data provided will help inform the co-design of a future model of mental health and wellbeing 

service delivery to guide how we provide support to Australian veterans and families.  

We welcome contributions from current and former Australian Defence Force members, as well as 

families of living and deceased veterans.  

We would appreciate you sharing the following survey link to members of your organisation and your 

broader networks:  

Have your say on DVA’s mental health and wellbeing services | Department of Veterans' Affairs  

If members of your organisation haven’t used the specific services listed in the survey, they are still 

welcome to complete the last question in the survey, which asks for ideas for improving overall mental 

health and wellbeing support services and experiences for veterans and families.  

There is also the option for service users to register for a one-on-one interview at the end of the sur-

vey. This is completely voluntary, but respondents will need to identify themselves and their contact 

details. This information will be collected on a separate site and cannot be linked to survey responses.  

If members would like to provide feedback on the survey and/or interview registration process they 

can either do so within the survey itself, or by emailing mhwsd.strategic.development@dva.gov.au  

Members are welcome to share the survey link with friends, family members and networks who might 

also be interested in participating.  

Your ongoing support of the Division’s Service Review and Transformation Program is very much ap-

preciated.  

Leanne Cameron  

First Assistant Secretary  

Mental Health and Wellbeing Services  

Department of Veterans’ Affairs  

 

Department of Veterans’ Affairs – MHWSD Strategic Development GPO Box 9998 Brisbane QLD 4001 1800 838 372  
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Read more:       Representation & Advocacy — RSL Australia  

The Returned & Services League of Australia - RSL Australia  

https://www.rslaustralia.org/representation?ss_source=sscampaigns&ss_campaign_id=63f52ce9f32a8b16e30ef25a&ss_email_id=642a518e4f2e4b6ee2a67708&ss_campaign_name=President%E2%80%99s+Newsletter+-+Areas+of+focus+for+2023&ss_campaign_sent_date=2023-04-03T04%3A10%3
https://www.rslaustralia.org/
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Find a Service: ANZAC Day 2023 — RSL Australia  

Learn more: RSL Australia Board — RSL Australia  

https://www.rslaustralia.org/anzac-day?ss_source=sscampaigns&ss_campaign_id=63f52ce9f32a8b16e30ef25a&ss_email_id=642a518e4f2e4b6ee2a67708&ss_campaign_name=President%E2%80%99s+Newsletter+-+Areas+of+focus+for+2023&ss_campaign_sent_date=2023-04-03T04%3A10%3A14Z
https://www.rslaustralia.org/rsl-australia-board-members?ss_source=sscampaigns&ss_campaign_id=63f52ce9f32a8b16e30ef25a&ss_email_id=642a518e4f2e4b6ee2a67708&ss_campaign_name=President%E2%80%99s+Newsletter+-+Areas+of+focus+for+2023&ss_campaign_sent_date=2023-04
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COFFEE CATCH UP                        

EVERY FRIDAY 10-12  

Members and guests are welcome            

to join us for a chat and enjoy freshly 

brewed coffee  & cake with former         

service mates. Every Friday from              

10 to 12  in The Corey Room, Level          

2A, of the Grant Cameron Community 

Centre, 27 Mulley Street, Holder. 

The Eddison Day Club will continue to meet for a lunch each  

Friday at noon until we can once again meet at a reinvigorated 

Day Club.   

Come and join us for lunch. 

   Contact Us 
Give us a call for more information 

or access to our services  

RSL Woden Valley  

Sub-Branch 

14/27 Mulley Street 

HOLDER ACT 2611 

 

62851931 

 

admin@rslwoden.org.au 

Visit us on the web at 

www.rslwoden.org.au 

 

Office hours are 

9am-3pm Mon-Fri 

PS. 

Ever lost your copy of  

e-News, Current Items of      

Interest or The Serviceman? 

All our publications are also 

readily available to read on 

our website 

www.rslwoden.org.au 


